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ENVIRONMENT OFFICERS  

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 85/14 13 OCTOBER 2014 

The purpose of this paper is to ask Members to consider and respond to a proposal from the Isle of Wight 
Council’s Strategic Manager Recreation, Leisure and Public Spaces for funding an additional Environment 
Officer post. 

NO. DETAIL 

1)  CONTEXT 

a) The request to Town and Parish Council’s to consider jointly funding one Environment Officer 
post is included in the letter from the Isle of Council’s Recreation, Leisure and Public Spaces 
Strategic Manager, Alex Minns following the decision of the Isle of Wight Council to cut the 
numbers of posts in the Environment Officer team from the current 7.5 to 3.5. 

b) A matrix attached to the letter shows the range of services by the team that will be lost when 
that happens. 

2)   PROPOSAL 

a) The matrix also shows those services due to be lost that could be retained if Town and Parish 
Councils agree to fund an additional post to increase the team’s establishment to 4.5. 

b) The proposal is that this is funded by contributions of 4o pence per head of population for 
parishes with more than 5,000 people and 30 pence per head for those with fewer residents. 

c) The cost to Ventnor Town Council, shown on the matrix with a population of 5,976 would be 
£2,390.40pa 

3)  PUBLIC BUILDINGS WORKING GROUP 

a) The Public Buildings Working Group considered the proposal matter in more detail at its 
meeting of 7 October and noted the information supplied by the Isle of Wight Association of 
Local Councils (IWLAC) listing a number of town and parish councils that had already 
determined not to support it. 

b) It was agreed that the additional service available in the town would be both minimal and 
outside of the Town Council’s control. 

4)  RECOMMENDATION 

The Public Buildings Working Group recommends the Town Council not to support the proposal 
to part fund an additional Environment Officer post. 

 




